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Notes from Colleen 
 

I got a text from a friend today.  She was letting me know she had been to Sew-n-Piece on her lunch 

hour on the first day of the “Quilt Rush” and the store was “hoppin’ busy”.  Made me smile.  Signs of 

normal.  The fair is happening next month, and several members have already signed up to help in 

the quilt building. Live.  In person.   Signs of normal.  In the board meeting this month we talked 

about an in person Ice Cream Social either July or August – depending on securing a location.  An-

other sign of normal.   We talked about the Christmas party.  For the past several years, it has been 

at Whiteaker Hall and Courthouse Café has catered it.  Whiteaker Hall is not accepting reservations 

until 2022, and Courthouse Café has closed.  We’re working on changing the venue.  I was worrying 

a little, and one of my board members says as long as we’re together at the Christmas Party, it 

doesn’t matter.  We’ll be happy just to be there.  Made me smile.  I think she’s right …  we’re all com-

ing out of this pandemic with a little different perspective of what’s important.  You’re important.  Sup-

porting each other is important.  Hugs are important.  Getting the Guild back to normal is important.  I 

hope as we come back together, we’re even better than normal, with eyes wide open as to how 

lucky we are to be a part of this guild.  You have never stopped being an amazing and giving group 

of people, and I am so looking forward what comes next! 

Colleen 

 

 

 

 

 

   April Showers Bring Mayflowers... 
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Programs and Speakers 
 

So many new ideas after listening to Christina on combining the different designs when quilting. And 

being able to see her do the drawing during the lecture was awesome, able to connect with it more, I 

think. Did the lecture give you new ideas to try out on some of the quilts you are working on now? 

This month we will listen to Trudy Cleveland on “How to Photograph your Quilts.” Pretty much every-

one has some sort of phone if not great cameras- so she will help us on how to photograph our 

quilts using simple phones. Also, why we should be taking these pictures and then what to do with 

the images we take.  

This seems like a great way to keep an image of all the great quilts you make and/or see so you can 

remember them forever. Trudy has been sewing since she was 12 years old and currently also has 

a long arm quilting service along with teaching classes and doing guild lectures. 

Don’t forget to join in on the Sew Days happening every month. You don’t even have to do the pat-

tern provided, you can do a UFO or some other fun project you have going on. 

Please feel free to contact us if you have ideas for speakers or classes, or if you have questions or 

suggestions to improve. 

 

1
st
 VP Michelle Jones 

daydrmsgrl@gmail.com 

530-635-7232 

 

2
nd

 VP Eileen Milligan 

Eileenmilligan52@gmail.com 
480-244-2490 

 

Upcoming Schedule: 

May 26
th
 : “How to Photograph 

Your Quilts”  

by Trudy Cleveland 

June 30
th
: TBD 

mailto:daydrmsgrl@gmail.com
mailto:Eileenmilligan52@gmail.com


 

3 

Valley Quilt Guild                   May 2021 

Quilt Show    
 

Hello Quilty Friends!  

Spring is in full bloom and Summer is just around the corner. It’s looking bright (and we’re hopeful) 

that gathering and meeting restrictions will be relaxed and/or eliminated soon.  

 

The Opportunity Quilt is being scheduled and shown at a variety of different venues; from small guild 

meetings to larger events to class days at shops and distant retreats. Traditional with a Twist is truly 

stunning and we’re so excited to share the quilt. 

  

The first meeting for the 2021-2022 Quilt Show Committee will be the end of July. I’m holding out 

hope we can meet in person. If we run into logistical challenges, we will rely on zoom. If you’re a 

part of the show committee, expect an e-mail with further information in June. If you don’t know if 

you’d like to be involved with the show committee or what the show committee does or otherwise 

have questions about participating, please contact me. If I can’t answer your questions, I can find a 

quild member who can! 

Please remember to support the fair and sign up to help. 

Sew looking forward to seeing you all soon. 

Deanna  
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A month passes so quickly and here it is time to acknowledge all the participation in Community 
Service.  It certainly takes a village.  Thank you everyone for making our quilt donations a huge suc-
cess.  I love that we have quilters doing their favorite part of making quilts, whether it is piecing, 
quilting, cutting backs and batting or binding.  We all do our part to make Community Service a big 
success. 

 

Each month we have been donating 10 quilts to the Cancer Center.  Thank you Terri Johnson and 
Barbara Alves (now Terri's assistant) for all you do in choosing and getting the quilts ready for the 
Cancer Center patients.  We know the quilts are appreciated. 

 

Lots of members have participated this past month.  We appreciate and thank each of you for your 
efforts.  Thank you Sandra Torres, Marilyn Hill, Barb Gilmore, Barbara Alves, Pat May and her 
cousin, Barbara Bennett, Jan Milbourne (who faithfully binds the quilts), Colleen Pelfrey, Eileen Milli-
gan, Rosie Stearns, Elaine Rice, Janet Craver and Vivian Riley and Terri Johnson.  Thank you ALL. 

 

Diane Leighton 

Keeper of the Goods 

Membership 
 

Valley Quilt Guild annual dues for 2021-2022 are coming up! Dues are $20.00 payable annually. 

Membership is from July 1-June 30. Please fill out the membership form found on the next page. 

Return the form and your check to: 

 

Valley Quilt Guild 

P.O. Box 1463 

Yuba City, CA 95992 

ATTN: Membership 

 

Thanks! 

Nicki Lura 
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2021-2022 MEMBER FORM 

NEW_____  JUNIOR_____  

RETURNING_____ 

Please fill out name, date, and any changes to your profile. Membership in the Valley Quilt 
Guild is open to anyone interested in quilts or quilting. 

NAME________________________________________DATE________________________ 

ADDRESS __________________________________________________________________ 

CITY___________________________________STATE ______  ZIP CODE __________  

PHONE#_________________________ 

EMAIL_____________________________________________________________________ 

$20 ANNUAL DUES (FISCAL YEAR July 1 to June 30) 

        NO COST for Lifetime Member or junior member age 10-18 years 

Please check one  CASH______CHECK # __________NO COST _____ 

Referred by: ________________________________________________________ 

Monthly newsletters are available in the following ways: (please check one) 

_____*I will download from the guild website - www.valleyquiltguild.com 

_____*Please send to my email address 

_____*If  you don't have internet, the newsletter can be mailed to you. Contact the newslet-
ter chairman. 

FORMS ARE ACCEPTED AT ANY GENERAL GUILD MEETING, OR 

MAIL FORM TO: VQG, PO Box 1463, Yuba City, CA 95992  ATTN: Membership Chair 

EACH YEAR MEMBERS OF VQG ARE EXPECTED TO 

 MAKE AT LEAST ONE COMMUNITY SERVICE QUILT 

 VOLUNTEER AT THE QUILT SHOW 

 SELL FOUR PACKETS OF OPPORTUNITY QUILT TICKETS. 
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The Yuba-Sutter Fair is happening live and in person June 24 – 27.  Valley Quilt Guild will again 

be helping in the Still Exhibits in Franklin Hall, where the quilts are displayed.  This is a way we 

can contribute to our community, as well as getting a $1,000 reduction of  the fees we pay for the 

main exhibit hall when we have our quilt show.  For any members who feel comfortable doing so, 

we need volunteers for set-up and take-down of  the quilts, and also to be at the quilt table in 

Franklin Hall during the fair. Being at the table involves selling raffle tickets, accepting quilt 

blocks, answering questions about the guild and giving a membership application if  appropriate, 

and reminding people about not eating and no touching the quilts as they look at the exhibits.   

We do this in shifts – 3 shifts per day, 3 people per shift.  The last time we did this we needed 36 

volunteer slots to be filled. Please get together with a couple friends and volunteer for a shift!  

The fair also needs quilt entries.  The entry deadline is May 25.  You can enter online at ysfair.com  

or you can send in a paper entry form.  The fee for each quilt is $2.00.   Quilts need to be deliv-

ered to Franklin Hall at the fair June 11, 2 pm to 8 pm and June 12, 9 am to 6 pm. Judging is 

closed to the public and takes place on June 13 at 9 am.   

The guild needs entries in the block contest. We use these to make the quilts that are raffled off  

the next year.  There is no fee to enter, and no entry limit. Entries are to be delivered to the Quilt 

Table in Franklin Hall by 3:30 pm on Saturday, June 26, 2021.  

Complete rules and information for both quilt entries and block entries can be found at this link.  

https://rolls.bublup.com/VQG/fair 

The printable entry form and the quilt division descriptions follow. 

https://rolls.bublup.com/VQG/fair
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May 22 & 23  Flying Needles  

   Quilters’ Guild 

   Cancelled 

 

June 10-12  Quilt Show Reno 

   Nugget Casino Resort 

   2
nd

 Floor, Convention Ctr 

   1100 Nugget Ave, Sparks,  
   NV 

   Thur-Fri 10-5, Sat 10-4 

 

Aug 12-14  Sac. Quilt, Craft, Sewing 

   Festival 

   Roebbelen Center 

   700 Event Center Dr. 

   Roseville, CA 

   Thurs, Fri, 10-5, Sat 10-4 

 

Aug 28  Loomis Quilt & Fiber Guild 

   Marketplace Social 

   3550 Taylor Rd 

   Loomis, Ca   10-4 

 

 

Sept 15  Golden Valley Quilt Guild 

   Star Struck Luncheon 

   6826 Hazel Ave 

   Orangevale, CA 

   10-2  Cost   $35 

 

 

 

Sept 18-19  Sutter Buttes Quilt Guild 

   Cancelled until 2022 

 

 

Oct TBA  American Sewing Guild 

   Orangevale Comm. Center 

   6826 Hazel Ave 

   Orangevale, Ca 

   Fabric & notions sale 

   Sat 9-1 

 

Oct 2 & 3  Ladies of the Lake Guild 

   Lake County Fairgrounds 

 

Nov 13-14  Sun Country Quilters 

   Tehama Co Fairgrounds 

   650 Antelope Blvd 

   Red Bluff, CA 

   Sat 10-5, Sun 10-3 

 

Upcoming Quilt Shows 2021 
All shows are subject to change, depending on the pandemic. 

Valley Quilt Guild                                      May 2021 
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Board Meeting Minutes 
VALLEY QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING 

Zoom Meeting 

May 10, 2021 

 

Attendees: Colleen Pelfrey, President, Michelle Jones, 1st Vice President, Eileen Milligan, 2nd Vice 
President, Janet Craver, Treasurer, Deanna Williams, 2021 Quilt Show Chairman, Pat Smith, 2021 
Quilt Show Treasurer, Carleen Hagen, Facilities, Diane Leighton, Fair Staffing, Block Contest and 
Community Service, Nicki Lura, Membership, Sharon Easter, NCQC & QCNQ, Linda Matsumoto, 
Sunshine, Barbara Gilmore, Community Service, and Gail Gilmore, Community Service.  

Time: 4:02 pm – 5:09 pm 

A meeting of the Valley Quilt Guild Board was held on May 10, 2021. It was an online meeting using 
the ZOOM application since the pandemic quarantine is still in effect. It was called to order at 
4:02 pm.  

Before addressing the regular meeting agenda Colleen made special mention of the importance of 
timeliness in getting newsletter articles to Leann Welden.  Please notify her if you are going to 
be late getting something in.  

 
Secretary: A motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting was made by Nicki Lura and second-

ed by Deanna Williams.  A unanimous vote followed.  
Correspondence – We have a letter from Adventist Health requesting Fidget Quilts for their demen-

tia patients.  Our last sew day several members made fidget quilts and they will be ready to 
donate soon. 

  
Treasurer’s Report: We have a savings balance of $19,997.71, a quilt show balance of $5,000.00, a 

Tri-Counties Bank checking balance of $1140.83 and a River Valley Bank checking balance 
of $1020.00.  The Tri-Counties Bank Checking account will be closed with the remainder be-
ing moved to River Valley Bank after the last check clears. 

 
 Old Business:  
 
Pat Smith, Quilt Show Treasurer for 2021 has closed the books for the 2021 show.  All money over 

the $5000.00 start-up amount for the 2022 show has been moved to Quilt Guild funds. 
 
Fair – We have several people signed up to work set-up and to cover shifts, but we still need more.  

Colleen will send out a reminder hoping for more sign-ups.  Deadline for entries is May 27, 
2021.  Colleen will send out another reminder for this too! 

 
Election of Officers – 2021 – 2022 proposed officers on the slate are Colleen Pelfrey, president, 

Michelle Jones, 1
st
 Vice President, Pat Smith, 2

nd
 Vice President, Terry Nugent, Secretary, 

and Jan A Thompson, Treasurer.  A vote will occur at the May 26 Guild Zoom Meeting by 
Zoom Poll. 

 

 

Continued on next page... 
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Minutes continued... 

Bank change – We are moving all Guild money from Tri-Counties Bank to River Valley Bank.  
It was discussed and decided that the signatures required on our new bank accounts should 
conform with what is usual for non-profit organizations.  This required one change – It was 
moved by Eileen Milligan and seconded by Pat Smith that when the new Quilt Show account 
was moved to River Valley Bank the three signatures on that account would be the Quilt 
Show Chairman, the Quilt Show Treasurer and the Quilt Guild Treasurer.  This motion was 
passed with a unanimous vote by the Board.  This change does not affect the duties of the 
Quilt Show Treasurer, but enables the Quilt Guild Treasurer to view all Guild money.  Janet 
Craver is working on getting all accounts set up with appropriate signatures on file. 
 
July Meeting – We would like to hold the Ice Cream Social in July or August.  Diane Leighton 
will check with St. Andrews Presbyterian Church to see if it is open to this in either month. 
 
Christmas Party venue – Since Whittaker Hall has said they are not open for use for the re-
mainder of the year and the Courthouse Café is closed we are looking at other possible ven-
ues.  Colleen is looking into the Moose Hall to see if it is available and if the price would be 
reasonable.   
 

New Business: 
 
Membership dues for 2021-2022 year.  Membership forms will be in the next newsletter and will be 

returned with a check to the Valley Quilt Guild PO Box – Attention Membership Chair.  These 
forms and money will go directly to Nicki Lura for processing. 

 
Committee Members – Colleen will be in contact with all committee members not present for today’s 

Board Meeting to see if they are willing to continue in their current positions. 
 
Budget Input – Officers and chairpersons need to be considering their needs for the next year.  We 

need to have figures for a one-month July budget to hopefully vote on at the June Board 
Meeting so please get those figures to Colleen as soon as you can. 

  
Any bills need to be submitted to the treasurer by the June Board Meeting. 
 
 Vice President’s update:  Our May meeting zoom speaker will be Trudy Cleveland telling us how to 

photograph our quilts successfully.  Michelle Jones is looking into possibilities for June. 
 
Community Service:  Diane Leighton says quilts are continuing to trickle in.   
 
Opportunity Quilt: The quilt is set to visit a couple of small guilds and Deanna is working on the pa-

perwork to take it to the Reno Quilt Show in June.  She is open to suggestions if anyone has 
somewhere to show the quilt and sell opportunity tickets. 

 
Membership: No new members this month – next year membership drive is set to start soon. 
 
*****NEWSLETTER ITEMS TO LEANN BY Saturday May 15, 2021 
 
NEXT BOARD MEETING, MONDAY, JUNE 14, 2021 AT 4 PM VIA ZOOM UNLESS OTHERWISE 

NOTIFIED 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 5:09pm  
 
Respectfully submitted, Eileen Milligan, secretary substitute 
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Affiliate Members 

CINDY’S FABRIC BOUTIQUE 
2036 Cartagena Drive, Yuba City, CA 95993 

Cynthia Tarwater  530-218-6286 
cfbfabric@sbcglobal.net 

www.cindysfabricboutique.etsy.com 

FRIENDS AROUND THE BLOCK 

211 8th St., Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist  530-458-7467 

www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  
www.friendsaroundtheblock@outlook.com 

LINDA BALLARD & CO 

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 

530-547-3461   530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com      www.letsquilt.com 

MELISSA & MOM QUILTS 
613 N Barrett Rd. 

Yuba City, CA 95991 
Eileen Milligan    480-244-2490 
eileenmilligan52@gmail.com 

QUILTS BY CATHY 
1436 Coughlin Ct. 

Yuba City, CA   95993 
Cathy Evans   530-671-6047 
quiltsbycathy@comcast.net  

SEW-N-PIECE  

Vivian Riley, Owner 
410 4th St.  Marysville, CA 95901 

530-713-3822   
Info@sew-n-piece.com     www.Sew-n-piece.com 

PAPER DOLL BLANKET 

1000 Lincoln Rd., Ste H#108 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Glenn Ann Bayne  530-415-1799 
glennann@paperdollblanket.com 

www.paperdollblanket.com 

VILLA ROSA DESIGNS 
12438 Loma Rica Dr, Ste A 

Grass Valley, CA 95945 
Pat Fryer 530-263-9212 

fabric@villarosadesigns.com 
VillaRosaDesigns.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 
990 C Klamath Lane 
Yuba City, CA 95993 

Jim & Nicki Davis   530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net 

http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
mailto:Info@sew-n-piece.com
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Advertising Rates 

    Officers and Chairpersons for 2020-2021 

 President               Colleen Pelfrey 530-713-0274 

1st VP                     Michelle Jones                530-635-7232 

2nd VP                     Eileen Milligan               480-244-2490   

Secretary                Terry Nugent 720-532-7934 

Treasurer               Janet Craver 530-634-9940 

 

Chairpersons 
   

2021 Quilt Show Deanna Williams 

 

530-301-3122 

 
2021 Opp Qlt Promo Deanna Williams 

Terry Nugent 

530-301-3122 

720-532-7934 
2021 Qlt Show  Treas Pat Smith 530-401-6985  

Block of the Month Eileen Milligan 480-244-2490 

Challenge 2021 DeRay Jensen 

Dee Jagerhorn 

916-202-7319 

530-701-5410 
Christmas Party VQG Board  

Community Service Gail Gilmore 

Barbara Gilmore 

Diane Leighton 

530-701-8970 

530-701-2972 

530-673-7044 
Facilities 

Fair Staffing  

Fair Block Contest 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

530-674-9026 

530-673-7044 

Fair Liason/Setup Cooky Amarel 530-673-6653 

Fat Chance Alyce Kauffman 

Dorothy Lindsay 

530-846-0321 

530-846-0421 
Hospitality Karen Lewis 530-300-3063  

Membership Nicki Lura 530-673-8599 

NCQC/QGNQ Sharon Easter 530-671-7566 

Newsletter Leann Weldon 530-632-1776 

Property Pat May 530-674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 530-674-3864 

Sunshine Linda Matsumoto 530-701-2887 

310 Club-Totally Me Angela Love 916-214-5433   

Webmaster Terry Nugent 720-532-7934    

Purpose:  To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to pro-

mote the  appreciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making 

and     collecting and to contribute to the growth and 

knowledge of quilt techniques, textiles, patterns, history and 

quilt makers through educational meetings and fellowship. 
 

Meetings:  Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each 

month at 6:30 p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in 

Marysville.  There is no meeting in November and the mem-

bers-only Christmas party is in December.  Doors open at 6:00 

p.m.  Copy ready submissions to the newsletter are due the by 

the 15th day of the month by 5:00 p.m. to the Newsletter 

person.  Please direct any questions or comments to the Yuba-

Sutter Valley Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba City, CA 

95992.  Web site:  www.valleyquiltguild.com 

 

Membership:  Membership is open to anyone interested in 

quilts and quilting regardless of skill level.  You are urged to 

join and learn with us.  Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  

Membership is from July 1 through June 30.  Membership enti-

tles you to a newsletter, to an annual membership roster (which 

is confidential).  Affiliate membership fee is $24.00 with a busi-

ness listing each month.  Affiliate members   receive 10% dis-

count for paying a year of ads paid in ad-

vance.   

Submit to: 

Valley Quilt Guild  
 P. O. Box 1463 
Yuba City, CA 95992 
 
 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Parlimentarian      Cooky Amarel 530-673-6653 

 


